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5ÐÃÏÍÉÎÇ #ÌÕÂ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ 
 

 To see upcoming guest speakers, use this link - http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/program1.htm 

 

,ÁÓÔ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ Ǫ .ÏÔÅÓ  
 

Last Meeting (1st February): 
 
Apologies = Ed Allchin, John Goldspink, Ralph Zuccaro, Glenys Pattison and Tom Portelli. 
Make Ups = Ralph Zuccaro (Bunnings BBQ). 
Leave of Absence = None. 
Visitors = Anton and his Grandma (Claudina), Rajendra Rijal. 
 
This week our guest speaker was Rajendra Rijal who is a member of the Rotary Club of 
Pashupati (Kathmandu, Nepal) and the father of our member Sha Rijal. Rajendra came to 
our club to provide us an update on the progress made with the money donated though our 
Nepal Earthquake Appeal and also thank our club for the support we provided. 
 
Rajendra explained that after visiting the most vulnerable affected area “Sankhu of 
Kathmandu District” where most of the physical structures were devastated, the Rotary 
Club of Pashupati decided to make temporary shelters for the victims. Sankhu is the 
ancient Newari town located in the north-eastern corner of Kathmandu Valley and is about 
17 km from the capital city Kathmandu. With the help of the local social worker they visited 
the poor community and chose those needy people to rebuild their houses.  There were 
financial problems to solve the project, but with the help of the kind hearted Rotary Club of 
Clayton, who organised the “Nepal Earthquake Appeal”, $6,300 AUD was provided and the 
Rotary Club of Pashupati completed the project of building seven temporary shelters for the 
affected people. 
 
After this project the Rotary Club of Pashupati are planning to build eco-friendlier houses in 
Sankhu and Indrayani villages near Kathmandu for the victims with the financial support 
provided by the Rotary Club of Clayton. The club has already received the $8,300 AUD 
which will go towards this next project. 
 
We were also lucky enough to have a visit from Anton and his grandmother Claudina. 
Anton did pretty well by lasting and hanging out for the whole meeting. Every now and then 
he would put in some of his own comments. Dianne Sides also gave us an update on the 

Date Speaker Chairperson Desk Visitors 

8th February Planning Night for 
Car Boot Sale 

Glenys Pattison All Members All Members 

15th 
February 

General Discussion Glenys Pattison All Members All Members 

22nd 
February 

Board Meeting Glenys Pattison All Members All Members 

http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/index.htm
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAgQjRwwAA&url=http://www.bestclubsupplies.com/&ei=RTOVVdmMMsOv-AHLpLnYCQ&psig=AFQjCNHyV9WEJug4kz_Cy8cqWpSvGMEKmg&ust=1435927749901850
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Rotary Four Way 
Test 

"Of the things we think, say or 
do: 
 
1. Is it the Truth? 
2. Is it Fair to all concerned? 
3. Will it build goodwill and 
better friendships? 
4. Will it be beneficial to all 
concerned?" 

 

 

              

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

progress and health of Anton. Dianne mentioned that Claudina is now even learning a few 
English words. 

 
Please note that until further notice our meetings will be held at the Clayton RSL.  

 
Meeting Notes:  
 

ü Lesley Zuccaro gave an update on the rooms which have been booked for the 
District Conference. Rooms have now been distributed to those who are 
attending the conference.  

ü Jean Cochrane informed the members that aprons, tops and other garments 
have been made to be sold at the conference in support of Interplast. Jean said 
that she will be donating the material which has been used and has asked the 
club to decide on what the cost should be to sell the items and has also asked 
members who are attending the conference if they can help her at the stall. A 
roster will be made. 

ü Heather Norling informed he club that she has made plenty of Jams & Relishes 
which she would like to sell at a stall at the Mt Waverley Shopping Centre. The 
stall is being held on the second Sunday in February (14th) and Heather has 
asked if someone would be able to help deliver the goods on the day in the 
morning. If you can support, please let Heather know. Heather said this will be a 
good support to raise money for a selected charity. 

ü Lesley Zuccaro advised the club that $870 was raised at the Bunnings BBQ last 
Sunday. The BBQ was a sell out and Lesley wanted to give a special thanks to 
those people who did double shifts. 

ü Bronwen Lamond told the club that the Clayton North Primary School are happy 
to work with our club on any joint ventures and we can use their grounds at any 
time when they are available. 

ü Jim Cochrane informed the club that their granddaughter Emily Cochrane is now 
formally a qualified Paramedic and she is enjoying her job, but working many 
long hours. 

ü Jim Cochrane also wanted to thank those members who made contact with him 
and asked how he was going after his recent medical problem. It was good to 
see Jim back at the club so soon. 

ü John Barnes wanted to remind everyone about the upcoming 50th Birthday for 
the Rotary Club of Waverley. If you wish to attend please Ralph or Lesley know. 
Full details attached to this bulletin. 

ü Dianne Sides reminded the club about the Market / Car boot sale we will hold as 
a fundraiser to support the Monash Childrens Hospital. Half the funds will go to 
Monash Childrens and the other half to Clayton North Primary school for letting 
us use their oval. The date is Saturday 5th March. Dianne will provide more 
details at our next meeting.  

ü Bronwen Lamond & Warren Fricke gave their apologies for next week. 
 

&ÏÕÎÄÁÔÉÏÎ &ÁÃÔÓ 
 

 
 
Did you know that a group of Rotarians can combine their points to make Recognition? 
The minimum transfer is 100 points and in denominations of 100 points. 
 

)ÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ #ÌÕÂ $ÁÔÅÓ                          
 
Friday 18/03/16 to Sunday 20/03/16 ï District 9810 Conference in Shepparton 
 

 

http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/index.htm
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THE OBJECT OF 
ROTARY 

1.  The development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for service;  
 
2.  High ethical standards in 
business and professions; the 
recognition of the worthiness 
of all useful occupations, and 
the dignifying of each 
Rotarian's occupation as an 
opportunity to serve society;  
 
3.  The application of the 
ideal of service in each 
Rotarian's personal, 
business, and community life;  
 
4.  The advancement of 
international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through 
a world fellowship of business 
and professional persons 
united in the ideal of service. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ ωψρπ .Å×Ó 
 

District 9810 Conference  
  

     
Hear leading industry experts on how Rotary is achieving real world outcomes locally and 
globally. 
 
  
Registrations now open! For any enquiries please visit our contact page. 

 
http://www.9810rotaryconference.org.au/ 

   
 

 
 

2ÏÔÁÒÁÃÔ #ÌÕÂ ÏÆ -ÏÎÁÓÈ 
 

 
 

Club Meeting Details: 
 
The Club meets on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 7:30pm  
Mulgrave Neighbourhood House 
36 – 42 Mackie Road, Mulgrave  
(Melways 80C3) 
 

Upcoming Rotaract Events: 
 
 

Rotaract Roster: 
 

Date Rotarian to Visit 

17th February Michael Ellinger 

3rd March Warren Fricke 

 
If you cannot attend on the night you are rostered,  please organise a replacement to 
take your place. 
 
 

http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/index.htm
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001se6ECWdOp0JIzmQ6bgVoNVDtbkDLC5UKFMpyHPAc0GQO3ze52FD3Qvi-iVw4jHLfbDMbtck5J0ZxoeJhqRFXNhbvIFjZIuj6jj8Ghx01L342_g18tDuc-a6oF36GNHhywCiqajJWRIc6bxIWjxIo-ugj3GUatZJAVLHbp5tTGcuMFnA21YmvvEuS_DNCtucy&c=xUa4uKmSnTzf4TsM-uiU4NjCoQ_-oDLgCjiI-iKRDhfiW8QbkYuXBQ==&ch=fchYM2xSxQwyhhy1WMxp8iogVDlEqx8NibjgmGGJsbSh9YGgoStC9Q==
http://issuu.com/rotaractaustralia/docs/rotaraction_au_edition_11.5/1
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Special 
Announcements 

15 th  February ï Michael 

Ellinger Birthday.  

24 th  February ï Jim 

Cochrane Birthday.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5ÐÃÏÍÉÎÇ %ÖÅÎÔÓ ÉÎ -ÏÎÁÓÈ 
 

Clayton Street Festival 2016 
 
Sunday 14 February 2016 
Clayton Road, Clayton 
12:00 pm to 9:00 pm 
 
Clayton Road comes to life with the Clayton Street Festival, one of Council’s major events 
attracting over 15,000 people. 

Now in its 13th year, the festival will feature old favorites such as the Main Stage, Youth 
Zone, cultural workshops, roving entertainment, Kids Zone featuring free kids rides, 
Hawkers Night Market, community displays, market and trader stalls and come and try 
workshops and demonstrations.  

Parade at 4pm 

Hundreds of students from local primary schools, sporting clubs and community groups 
have prepared for the Clayton Festival Parade. The Parade kicks off at 4pm and walks 
through the Festival ending at the Hawkers Night Market located in the car park off 
Haughton Road East. 

 

 
 

5ÐÃÏÍÉÎÇ %ÖÅÎÔÓ ÉÎ +ÉÎÇÓÔÏÎ 
 

Mordialloc Food, Wine & Music Festival 
 
Saturday 5 & Sunday 6 March 2016 
Peter Scullin Reserve, Mordialloc 
11:00 am to 10:30 pm 
 
Kingston Council is proud to present its premier event, the Mordialloc Food, Wine & Music 
Festival at Peter Scullin Reserve. As a vibrant retail precinct supporting a diverse range of 
businesses, Mordialloc is the perfect place to hold this popular festival that showcases the 
best local and regional producers, suppliers, chefs, wineries and breweries alongside world 
class musicians. 
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7ÈÅÒÅ ÏÔÈÅÒ #ÌÕÂÓ -ÅÅÔ 
 
A Rotarian can attend the weekly meeting of any Rotary club around the world. This is a 
“make-up” and counts as attendance credit when you are not able to attend a meeting of 
your own club.  
 
Details for all District 9810 clubs can be obtained in the district directory or website 
www.9810rotary.org.au Details for clubs around the world are available in the RI Directory 
(held by the club secretary) and on the RI website (www.rotary.org) 
 

2ÅÍÉÎÄÅÒÓ 
 
Please ensure that the club is aware if you will be missing a meeting. Contact Lesley 
Zuccaro on 0438 505 286 or at info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au by 4 pm on the day of 
the meeting, if you are not going to be present.  
 
Contributions for inclusion into the Bulletin should be passed to michaele@netspace.net.au  
by Thursday evening of each week. 
 
Please remember if you cannot perform your rostered job, it is your duty to find a 
replacement to take your place. 
 
Note:- Visit our new facebook page at:- https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton?ref=hl#!/rotaryclubclayton 
 

*ÏËÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 7ÅÅË 
 
AN AIRPLANE WAS ABOUT TO CRASH; THERE WERE  5 PASSENGERS ON BOARD, 
BUT ONLY 4 PARACHUTES. 
  
THE FIRST PASSENGER, HOLLY MADISON SAID, "I HAVE MY OWN REALITY SHOW 
AND I AM THE SMARTEST AND PRETTIEST WOMAN AT PLAYBOY, SO AMERICANS 
DON'T WANT ME TO DIE." SHE TOOK THE FIRST PACK AND JUMPED OUT OF THE 
PLANE. 
  
THE SECOND PASSENGER, JOHN MCCAIN, SAID, "I'M A SENATOR, AND A 
DECORATED WAR HERO FROM AN ELITE NAVY UNIT FROM THE UNITED STATES 
OF AMERICA." SO HE GRABBED THE SECOND PACK AND JUMPED. 
  
THE THIRD PASSENGER, DONALD TRUMP SAID, "I AM GOING TO BE THE NEXT 
PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED STATES, I AM THE SMARTEST   MAN IN OUR 
COUNTRY, AND I WILL MAKE AMERICA GREAT AGAIN”. 
SO HE GRABBED THE PACK NEXT TO HIM AND JUMPED OUT. 
  
THE FOURTH PASSENGER, BILLY GRAHAM, SAID TO THE FIFTH PASSENGER, A 10-
YEAR-OLD SCHOOLGIRL, "I HAVE LIVED A FULL LIFE AND SERVED MY GOD THE 
BEST I COULD. I WILL SACRIFICE MY LIFE AND LET YOU HAVE THE LAST 
PARACHUTE. "       
        
THE LITTLE GIRL SAID, "THAT'S OKAY, MR. GRAHAM. THERE'S A PARACHUTE LEFT 
FOR YOU. THE SMARTEST MAN IN AMERICA TOOK MY SCHOOLBAG."   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/index.htm
http://www.9810rotary.org.au/
http://www.rotary.org/
mailto:info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au
mailto:michaele@netspace.net.au
https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton?ref=hl#!/rotaryclubclayton
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2ÏÔÁÒÙ )ÎÔÅÒÎÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ .Å×Ó 
 

Presidential conference explores routes to peace 
 
By Ryan Hyland 
Rotary News 
01-Feb-2016  

 

 
 
Actress and humanitarian Sharon Stone gives the peace sign after speaking at the Rotary World Peace 
Conference on 15 January in Ontario, California, USA. 
Photo Credit: Rotary International/Ryan Hyland 

On 2 December, a terrorist attack killed 14 people and wounded more than 20 others in 
San Bernardino, California. 

Less than two months later, an event nearby focused on peace: the Rotary World Peace 
Conference. The two-day meeting on 15-16 January brought together experts from around 
the world to explore ideas and solutions to violence and conflict. 

The conference was the first of five Rotary presidential conferences planned for this year. 

San Bernardino County official Janice Rutherford, a member of the Rotary Club of Fontana, 
California, told attendees at the opening general session that the conference couldn’t be 
timelier. 

“Now more than ever, we need to come together and create peace and reduce human 
suffering,” said Rutherford, who declared 15 January 2016 Rotary World Peace Day and a 
Day of Peace for San Bernardino County. “We appreciate your commitment to exploring 
these options and taking them back to your community and the rest of the world.” 

More than 150 leaders in the fields of peace, education, business, law, and health care led 
over 100 breakout sessions and workshops. Topics ranged from how to achieve peace 
through education to combating human trafficking to the role the media has in eliminating 
conflict. 

Hosted by Rotary districts in California and attended by more than 1,500 people, the 
conference is an example of how Rotary members are taking peace into their own hands, 
said RI President K.R. Ravindran. 

“We can’t wait for governments to build peace, or the United Nations. We can’t expect 
peace to be handed to us on a platter,” said Ravindran. “We have to build peace from the 
bottom, from the foundation of our society. The valuable information you leave with at the 

http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/index.htm
https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/news-media/attend-one-five-presidential-conferences
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end of this conference will aid you in managing conflict in your personal lives, local 
communities, and potentially around the world.” 

Actress and humanitarian Sharon Stone urged conference attendees to find tolerance 
within themselves as a way to develop compassion and understanding for others. Noting 
that today’s technology makes it easy to learn about diverse cultures and beliefs, Stone 
encouraged Rotary members to embrace differences while learning about others’ work. 

“The more we understand the darkness of our enemies, the better we know what to do, 
how to respond and behave,” said Stone. 

Rotary is inching the world closer to meaningful change, said the Rev. Greg Boyle, 
executive director of Homeboy Industries, a Los Angeles-based gang intervention and 
reentry program. 

“Rotary decided to dismantle the barriers that exclude people,” said Boyle, a bestselling 
author and Catholic priest. “You [Rotary members] know that we must stand outside the 
margins so that the margins can be erased. You stand with the poor, the powerless, and 
those whose dignity has been denied.” 

Rotary’s most formidable weapon against war, violence, and intolerance is its Rotary 
Peace Centers program. Through study and field work, peace fellows at the centers 
become catalysts for peace and conflict resolution in their communities and around the 
globe. 

Dozens of Rotary peace fellows attended the conference to promote the program, learn 
about other peace initiatives, and help Rotary clubs understand the role they can play. 

Peace Fellow Christopher Zambakari, who recently graduated from the University of 
Queensland in Australia, said the conference is a chance to increase awareness of what 
others are doing to achieve peace. 

“Some people have only a local view toward peace,” said Zambakari, whose consulting firm 
in Phoenix, Arizona, USA, provides advisory services to organizations in Africa and the 
Middle East. “An event like this, with so many diverse perspectives, can open up 
connections and different possibilities to how we all can work towards a more peaceful 
world."  

Other speakers included Carrie Hessler-Radelet, director of the U.S. Peace Corps; Judge 
Daniel Nsereko, special tribunal for Lebanon; Gillian Sorensen, senior adviser at the United 
Nations Foundation; Steve Killelea, founder and executive chair of the Institute for 
Economics and Peace; Dan Lungren, former U.S. representative; and Mary Ann Peters, 
chief executive officer of The Carter Center and former U.S. ambassador to Bangladesh. 
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So, what exactly is the Spirit of Anzac Centenary Experience and why should your members, their 
families and friends come along?   

  

The Spirit of Anzac Centenary Experience is a 

free exhibition ς presented by the Australian 
Government and Australian War Memorial 
and proudly supported by Commonwealth 
Bank and Telstra ς that tells the story of 
!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CƛǊǎǘ ²ƻǊƭŘ 
War and subsequent Century of Service.  

This once-in-a-generation event will be 

staged at the Melbourne Convention and 
Exhibition Centre from 
Monday 8 February to 
Tuesday 23 February 2016. 

The 65,000 Australians who have seen the 
Experience  across locations in regional 
Victoria, Tasmania and NSW, 
have  universally praised it as  άa must-see 
ŜǾŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ ōƻǘƘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƻƭŘέΦ   

What can visitors expect? 
The exhibition is an imposing space, 
equivalent in size to half a football field (see 
birds eye image at right). It is easy to 
navigate and also wheelchair friendly for 
those who may be less mobile. 
There are chronologically arranged galleries 
that take visitors on an immersive journey 
through what was a tumultuous period in 
world history.  It also explains the important 
role our young nation played in events by 
deploying innovative displays and interactive 
elements as visitors move through the 
exhibition. 

  

 

Picture courtesy of Sam Rosewarne 

  

Over 200 artefacts from the Australian War Memorial , the majority never before seen by the public, 
complement and enhance the stories and commemorative aspects within the exhibition. The 
exhibition is driven by technology with every visitor supplied a volume-controlled audio guide that 
uses GPS tracking to locate artefacts in close proximity to share interesting facts. This builds a 
compelling  narrative and explains key elements and how they slot into the historical timeline. There 
are also over 45 artefacts  that can be tagged by visitors to allow additional information  to be sent 
to a nominated email address within 48 hours.  

The exhibition is by turns commemorative, respectful , poignant, moving, educational and 
stimulating. It encourages appreciation of an important subject etched into our national psyche and 
pays tribute to the courage, service and sacrifice of our forebears. It will no doubt also foster greater 
understanding within the next generation of Australians and we encourage families to attend the 
very limited Melbourne season.  

Whilst entry to the Spirit of Anzac Centenary Experience is free,  
book your preferred date and timeslot now  

to avoid disappointment as slots are filling fast. 
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